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Present: Michael Stryker, Samit Chakravorti, Rita Kaul, Linda Zellmer, Ray Diez, Heather McIlvaine-Newsad, Emily Gorlewski, Carla Paciotto

1. Approve minutes from 9/19/11.  Sent by email but to my knowledge only Samit Chakravorti responded.  One minor correction to request from my end.
Emily deleted the agenda items that were not discussed at the 9/19 meeting; Ray Diez moved to approve, Linda Zellmer seconded, and the minutes were unanimously approved.

2. Clarification for committee regarding who must satisfy FLGI – only those entering under 2011-2012 catalog. Please note that some new transfer students are entering under the catalogs of previous years.

3. Report on meeting with Angela Lynn (Registrar), Ron Williams (Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs) , Kevin Bacon (Chair of CIE 2010-2011) and Michael Stryker (Current Chair of CIE).

There have been questions about page 59 of the Undergraduate Catalog.  For purposes of the third bullet point of the foreign-language requirement, one year of high-school language study is equivalent to one semester of college-level study. 


4. Related Issue:  Interpretation of first bullet point under #1 from page 59 of 2011-2012 undergraduate catalog….summary of our discussion and recommendation to be forwarded to ExCo for consideration at their meeting on 10/4/11.

We can make recommendations on bullet #1; should it be that the language has to be one language all three years? Does a computer language count? No. Does Latin count? Samit Chakravorti looked at our mission to shed light on whether or not to count languages that are no longer spoken.

Carla Paciotto says that she feels like the purpose of this committee is not to please the market, but she has problems with how we accepted to approve the global studies courses. If we put our input in we should be true to our purpose. Michael Stryker reminds us that we are not setting policy but communicating to the Executive Committee at the Faculty Senate level because they set the policy. 

A spirited discussion ensued regarding the utility of languages that are no longer spoken. There was also some discussion of the requirement of C or better. 

We also discussed American Sign Language and it was deemed to be acceptable as a foreign language for these purposes.

Ray Diez moved to recommend adding “with at least two years of this language study in a single language” to the first bullet point. Samit Chakravorti seconded. This was approved unanimously.

We also discussed revising the different bullet points in consideration of a student who speaks another language as a native speaker. We discussed international students vs. immigrant students who are domestic students.

	The meeting was adjourned.


